

August 2023

The INTERCOM is the RMR family's newsletter, which originally started as "The Bugler" in 1914 on the troopship carrying the 14th Bn (RMR) overseas. Censorship quickly squashed the initiative, but the RMR tried again in 1916 with "The Growler" (which was also squashed!). In WW2 the RMR had two battalions, one overseas from 1939-45, and a Home unit stationed in Westmount. In an effort to boost morale and keep the lines of communication open between the two battalions, the "Intercomn" ("n" intentional) was born. The current "Intercom" (masthead from the the 1950's) is published monthly and is intended to keep the friends & family of the Regiment up to speed with the accomplishments of the current serving members of the Regiment and all affiliated organizations.



Comrade Harry Hall (front right) carries the RMR Association (Branch 14) flag as part of the 2023 Echoes of a Proud Nation Pow Wow held in Kahnawake on 08 July 2023. Photo credit: Bonnie Alfred, Branch 219.

Greetings,

Summer taskings and training are in full swing right now, and there isn't much to report for this August edition. If you would like to get an idea of a typical summer tasking for one of the Regiment's soldiers, check out this Facebook reel of a "Day in the life of a Duty Driver", featuring the RMR's Corporal Calixte. He is serving as a Duty Driver for the Cadets based in St-Jean this summer.

Watch your inbox to get more details on some key RMR Family dates that are coming up soon:

• 02 September 2023: RMR Association Reunion Smoker (Kahnawake Marina)

09 September 2023: RMR Army Run (Lachine Canal)

Best of luck to all RMR serving members and Cadets from affiliated units who are on summer courses - set the standard and make us proud! For the rest of us who aren't sweating our way through the mosquito-infested swamps of Valcartier, Gagetown, Petawawa, etc., enjoy the rest of your summer!

On behalf of the Honorary Lieutenant-Colonel, David Bensadoun, the Regiment's Commanding Officer, Lieutenant-Colonel Maciej Jonasz, and the Regimental Sergeant-Major, Master-Warrant Officer Jim Quesnel, please accept our continued best wishes.

Honi Soit Qui Mal Y Pense.

LCol (ret'd) Colin Robinson, CD Editor

About the RMR Foundation



The RMR Foundation is a non-profit incorporated body with charitable status,

designed to "Serve the best interests of The Royal Montreal Regiment and accept such tasks

designated by the Trustees to help any member body of the Regimental Family." Donations help with providing emergency financial assistance to RMR soldiers identified by the chain of command, and providing relief to veterans of the RMR.

Beyond direct veteran support, the RMR Foundation provides assistance for the needs of the RMR family, advises on request, the CO of the RMR or any of its affiliated units, promotes the role of the Reserve Forces within the Canadian Armed Forces and the Regiment's affiliated municipalities, lobbies for the promotion of a more effective Canadian Defence Force, funds the operation of the RMR Museum's annual exhibitions, and supports the *Je Me Souviens* education program which provides free materials to supplement Quebec's history curriculum.

Please DONATE to support the RMR Family

Tax receipts issued automatically.

Charitable BN: 891421844RR0001





Fondation RMR Foundation | 4625 Ste-Catherine Street West | Westmount, QC H3Z 1S4 CA

<u>Unsubscribe</u> | <u>Update Profile</u> | <u>Constant Contact Data Notice</u>

